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 Jan / Feb 2020 VOLUME 28 # 1 A NEWS LETTER OF INDIANA GOURD SOCIETY, INC. 

President’s Message 
 

[Ed. Note: There is no President’s Message this issue.  
The Board of Directors at the last meeting did not elect a 
President for the coming year.  There is a Board Meeting 

scheduled for January 25, 2020 to elect a President.] 

Patch Schedules 
Jan / Feb 2020 

 
Lakeshore Gourders 

Meets third Tuesdays, 10 a.m. CT at the 791 Dodge 
Trail (on Hwy 6), Westville  unless noted 

 
1-21-20: Tom Benedict: Crow Luminary 
2-18-20: Ida Kennedy: Sea Glass 
 

West Central Indiana Gourd Patch 
Meets third Thursdays, 1-4 p.m. ET at the Hen-

dricks Co fairgrounds in Danville 
 

1-16-20: Finish Shakeries 
2-20-20: Program to be announced 
 

Linda’s Gourd Patch 
Meets third Saturdays at Faith Lutheran Church, 
200 W McKenzie Rd, Greenfield at 2-4 p.m. ET  

For more info, contact Peggy Robertson 317-326-3854 
 

1-18-20: Continue Musical Instruments:-Thunder Drum 
2-15-20: Flowers 
 

Central Indiana Patch 
Meets second Thursdays at Garfield Park Arts Cen-

ter in Indy, 6-8 p.m. ET  
 

1-9-20: Program: Modes of Transportation 
2-13-20: Program: Foil Embossing Technique 
 

Sugar Creek Gourd Patch 
Meets first Wednesdays at Thorntown Public Li-

brary,  6-8 p.m. ET 
 

Jan: No meeting 
2-5-20: Program to be announced 
 

Thorn Tree Gourd Patch 
Meets third Wednesdays at Thorntown Public Li-

brary, 2-4 p.m. ET 
 

1-15-20: Snowflakes in multiple mediums 
2-19-20: Program to be announced 
 
 

See page 7 for dates in March and beyond 

Do you have a gourd technique you could teach at 
a workshop at the 2020 Gourd Show?  Go to the 
website and download the teacher form—here is a 
direct link to it: http://indianagourdsociety.org/
State-
Show/2020/2020_TeachersApplication.pdf—
deadline is Jan 31, 2020. 

 

Want to be a vendor at the 2020 Gourd Show?  
Go to the website and download the vendor 
form—here is a direct link to it: http://
indianagourdsociety.org/
State-
Show/2020/2020_VendorApplication.pdf—
deadline is April 15, 2020. 

We sadly an-
nounce the pass-
ing of long-time 

IGS member 
and friend, Jim 

Ballard. 

Photo courtesy of Linda’s Gourd Patch 
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PATCH NEWS 
Lakeshore Gourders (Ida Kennedy, contact) 

 

Beginning January 2020, Peggy Miller and Ida Kennedy are the new patch Co-leaders for the Lakeshore 
Gourders.  We are located in northern Indiana and usually meet on the third Tuesday of every month at 10 a.m. CT, ex-
cept May and December. 

 We had our patch holiday luncheon on November 19 at the Salem Chapel United Methodist Church Hall, 2802 
E SR4, LaPorte, IN. We didn’t do any projects this time, just a short meeting and a short presentation on saving seeds. 

Those present were Ron and Loretta Pressel, Tom and Sherry Benedict, Kathy Voyles, Peggy Miller, Marion 
Ellis, and Ida Kennedy.  We all brought food.  We played a few Bingo games.  We had a fun day. 

There was no patch meeting in December.  Our next meeting is scheduled for January 21, at the  Salem Chapel 
Church in LaPorte, IN.  Tom Benedict will be our instructor for making a crow luminary.  Our February 18 meeting will 
be at the Salem Chapel Church, LaPorte, IN.  Ida Kennedy will be demonstrating working with sea glass.  Our March 17 
meeting will again be at the Salem Chapel Church, LaPorte, IN.  Loretta Pressel is scheduled to demonstrate an Easter 
craft.   These are all subject to change. 

If you would like to join us for a day of fun once a month please contact Ida Kennedy for more information.   
You can reach me at ikennedy5@msn.com, or call 219-767-2901. 

Hope everyone had a happy holiday season. 
 
 

Sugar Creek and Thorn Tree Gourd Patches (Karen Niemeyer, contact) 
 

NEW YEAR’S RESOLUTION by participants in the two patches that meet at the Thorntown Public Library, 
124 N. Market St., Thorntown: “fully complete at least one project each month.”  How many of us have gourds waiting 
to be cleaned and others started as projects and not quite finished?  We decided 2020 is the year to complete and clean 
up while attending patch meetings:  Except for January 1, when there will be no meeting, the Sugar Creek Gourd Patch 
meets from 6-8:00 p.m. ET on the first Wednesday, while the Thorn Tree Gourd Patch meets from 2-4:00 p.m. ET on 
the third Wednesday.  In December the patches decided on Make-It-Take-It craft projects to be offered at the state gourd 
show on May 1-2.  Some meeting times will be spent assembling kits for show visitors to work on at the show.  Painting 
of snowmen and snow flakes will be the January 15 meeting activity while valentine gourds are started.  February will 
feature valentines and shamrocks, with assorted egg gourds being dot-painted in March.  At any meeting participants 
may be working on individual projects as part of the 2020 campaign to catch up and clean up.  
 
 

West Central Indiana Gourd Patch (Shirley Gates, contact) 
 

The West Central Gourd Patch met in October.  Our project was making a snowman using medium size Martin 
house gourds.  After painting we applied hats and decorations to complete. Finishing off with Snowtex and glitter paint 
were added to set them off.  Individual pieces of fleece were cut to made a scarf for each.   

Due to conflicts we decided not to meet in December.  Weather permitting we will resume in January. 
 
 (continued, p. 3) 

“Down on the  

   Farm” 
IGS 

State 

Show 

Theme 
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PATCH CONTACTS 
 
 Central Indiana Indianapolis Diane Werblo 317-783-1428 
 Gourd Crafters Ridgeville Lois Wright 317-370-1418 
 Lakeshore Gourders Plymouth Ida Kennedy  ikennedy5@msn.com 
   Peggy Miller  
 Linda’s Patch Greenfield Lesa Briones lesalynnbriones@gmail.com 
   Peggy Robertson 317-326-3854 
 Patch 4 West Lafayette Verona Clark 765-242-1967 
 Story Gourd Patch Pendleton Inactive 
 Sugar Creek Thorntown Karen Niemeyer 765-436-7518 
 Thorn Tree  Thorntown Karen Niemeyer 765-436-7518 
 West Central Indiana Avon Shirley Gates 317-306-6383 

Patch News (continued from p. 2) 
 

Linda’s Patch (Lesa Briones, leader; Peggy Roberson, contact) 
 

 Linda’s Gourd Patch met on November 15, 2019 at 
2:00 p.m. ET at Faith Lutheran Church for our monthly meeting. 
There were nine members present. The meeting was the first 
meeting since the passing away of our wonderful patch leader, Jim 
Ballard. Our patch is devastated without Jim. He was the kindest 
man I ever met. He continuously inspired each one of us. He was 
always willing and available to help anyone. He shared his 
knowledge freely. He sometimes would make house calls to give us advice on how to grow gourds. He also 
loved working with children to encourage the young generation to get involved with gourds. He truly loved 
God and gourds! He will greatly be missed and never forgotten. Our November meeting was very difficult, so 
we decided to do something fun and come together as a group. We made turkeys or snowman ornaments. Eve-
ryone completed their project!  

Our December meeting was postponed due to all the holiday festivities. 
 
 

Gourd Crafters (Lois Wright, contact) 
[Ed. Note: This should have been published in the Nov/Dec, 2019 issue.] 

The Gourd Crafters met October  5, Saturday, at 2 p.m. ET at the home of Lois Wright. There were 
five current members: Becky Whitted, Joyce West, Julie Flatter, Jeanie Dull, and Lois Wright.  We also had 
five new members: Cheryl Winter, Kathy Spangler, Elaine McWilliams, Rita Wolfe, and Jean Purvis.  

While enjoying refreshments we also got to know each other a little better.  It was a beautiful day out-
side so we spread through out the house and front porch.  There were two videos playing in the background 
“Gourds from the Vine” and “Minnie Black`s Gourd Band”. 
I had an excess of gourds so everyone picked out free gourds for their projects. Apple gourd birdhouse was 
the popular scheme for several, Jeanie chose to make a maraca and some gals took their gourds home to work 
on.  Since the holidays are coming and snowbirds are heading South, we decided our next meeting will be in 
April, 2020.  
 
 

Central Indiana Patch (Diane Werblo, contact) 
 

In October travelers to Seth Kent’s farm were Penny Boyce and her granddaughter Margie Kempson, Michelle 
Fife, RoJene Gillentine, Mac McCrary, prospective member Ann Thomas, and Diane Werblo.  Seth let us root around in 
one of his stuffed barns and even pulled out some gourds from another barn especially for us.  In November CIP members 
finally received their cash awards from the Indiana State Fair.  After showing off our "Jackson Pollack Spatter/Splat" gourds, we 
worked on ornaments.  We are working on our "modes of transportation" project January 9. 
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NEW: AGS Manipulated Gourd Crafting Contest by Terry Noxel 
 
 For 10 years the American Gourd Society has been encouraging growers to manipulate and mold their gourds 
and enter them in competitions at the local gourd shows and the national AGS Jim Story Award contest. Over the years 
several chapters have added categories in their competitions to include manipulated gourd art. Now we’d like to make it 
part of the AGS magazine with a quarterly contest along the lines of the quarterly crafted gourd contest. 
 What will be the parameters of the Manipulated Gourd Crafting Contest? First, the artist does not have to 
be grower of the manipulated or molded gourd. One or more gourds may be incorporated in the art work, as long as a 
minimum of one is a manipulated gourd. You can incorporate single or multiple crafting techniques and embellishments 
of your choice in the piece, but gourds must predominate. All work must be the original work of the person submitting 
the entry; partnership or group entries are not allowed. Each person is limited to ONE entry per issue.   
 Judging. While the judges will consider the overall artistry of the piece, they will also be focused on how the 
manipulated gourd is incorporated and compliments the work. For all contests, originality, creativity, as well as appro-
priateness to the category, skill and overall craftsmanship will be considered when judging each entry. Other considera-
tions are technical difficulty, effective use of materials and overall construction. The judges will be three (3) highly re-
spected professional gourd artists, AGS certified judges and/or multiple award winners.  
 Photography. It is important to remember that while it is the GOURD that will be judged, and NOT the pho-
tography, it is very important to submit a large, high resolution, quality photograph with good detail, lighting and an 
uncluttered background.  Photographs of poor quality are not suitable for magazine reproduction.   
 Why Enter?  The first-place winner of each quarterly contest will receive a free 1-year membership extension 
of their AGS membership, and all winners will also receive a digital copy of the magazine for sharing with family and 
friends. In addition, the first-place artist will be profiled in a feature article the following issue.  *Note: First place win-
ners may only win one membership prize during a 12-month period. 
 How to Enter:  It is easy to enter and there is no fee, so we hope that YOU will consider entering for the next 
contest. You can send in your entry as soon as you are ready. Do it while you are thinking about it! 
Artist’s info: Please send a one paragraph bio that includes your home state, and brief information about you and/or 
your gourd entry.  
Photo info: Submit TWO photos of the entry, from different angles and ONE of the uncrafted, manipulated gourd before 

its transformation into art. JPG format is preferred and the largest file size possible.  
Email info: Send artist info and photos to noxel.terry@gmail.com Photos must be submitted as ATTACHMENTS, not 

embed into your email, pdf or word document.  Please note “Gourd Contest Entry” in the subject line. 
Entries by USPS mail: Send artist info and photos to Terry Noxel, 100 Barton Rd, Windsor, NY 13865-2501. Photos 

will not be returned unless a self-addressed/stamped envelope is included. 
 Manipulated Gourd Contest Themes and Deadlines 
 Spring 2020  "Manipulated Gourd Floral Containers”   Entry deadline is January 15, 2020 
 Summer 2020    “Manipulated Gourd Animals”    Entry deadline is April 15, 2020 
 Fall 2020  “Manipulated Gourd Non-Floral Containers”  Entry deadline is July 15, 2020 
 Winter 2020  “Manipulated Gourd Sculpture”    Entry deadline is October 15, 2020 
 
 These are pretty broad categories and any manipulated or molded gourd can be 
used to create your entry. Manipulated gourd floral containers include vases and planters 
for dried, live or artificial flowers or plants. Manipulated gourd animals can be a real or 
fantasy animal, it can be 3D or have animal designs on it. Non-floral containers can be bas-
kets, bowls, boxes (lids optional) and Manipulated gourd sculptures can be any assemblage 
using a manipulated gourd(s).  

Tom Shaneyfel 
Carla Arnold  Toni Best  

Jan Miller  

Cecile Garrison  
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Address Change: Fill out form and mail to indicated address below. 

* * IGS Events * * 

Judge Class 
March 21, 2020, 10 A.M. ET 

Thorntown Public Library 
124 N Market St 

Thorntown, IN   46071 
[This is an IGS Sponsored Event] 

 

IGS State Gourd Show 
May 1/2, 2020 

Fulton County Historical Society 
37 E. 375 N 

Rochester, IN 46975 
[This is an IGS Sponsored Event] 

 

Indiana State Fair 
August 7-23, 2020 
State Fairgrounds 

1202 E 38th St 
Indianapolis, IN 46205 

[Note: The fair charges an entry fee] 
 

IGS Membership Meeting 
October 17, 2020, 10 am ET 
Thorntown Public Library 

124 N Market St 
Thorntown, IN   46071 

[This is an IGS Sponsored Event] 

ROAD TRIPS 
2020—courtesy of AGS 

(www.americangourdsociety.org) 
 

Feb 7-8: Arizona Wuertz Farm Festival, Pinal Co 
Fairgrounds, Casa Grande, AZ—
www.arizonagourdsociety.org 

Feb 21-23: Florida Gourd Festival, Azan Shrine 
Center, Melbourne, FL—www.flgourdsoc.org 

Mar 21: Indiana Gourd  Society AGS Judges’ 
Training, Thorntown, IN—
www.indianagourdsociety.org 

Mar 27-28: Alabama Gourd Madness, Clayton, 
AL—www.alabamagourdsociety.org 

Apr 4-5: Missouri Gourd Society Fine Art Festival, 
Springfield, MO—
www.showmegourdsociety.com 

Apr 11: Midwest Gourd Fest, Olbrich Botanical 
Gardens, Madison WI—
www.wisconsingourdsociety.com 

May 1-2: Indiana Gourd Society State Show, 
Rochester, IN—www.indianagourdsociety.org 

May 27-31: Cherokee Gourd Gathering, Cherokee, 
NC—www.gourdgathering.org 

The IGS was formed and exists 
pursuant to the Indiana Not-for-
Profit corporation statute Sect. 501 
(c) (5).  The corporation has never 
attained Sect. 501 (c) (3) status of 
the Internal Revenue Code.  There-
fore, gifts to IGS are not deductible 
for income tax purposes.  

Remember to inform IGS if you 
have a postal address, e-mail or 
phone change.  We would like to 
keep our records current! 

HOLD THESE DATES! 
 

  State  Membership 
  Show  Meeting 
 2020: May 1-2  October 17 
 2021: May 7/8  October 16 

Margie Kempson's very first gourd 
harvest!  Grandma Penny Boyce is 
proud that Margie's planning to do-
nate a few to IGS for use at the State 
Show or the State Fair where the 
two of them have fun sharing info 
with the visitors 
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Indiana Gourd Society, Inc. 
Combined Meeting Minutes 

Membership and Board of Directors’ Meeting  
October 19, 2019 

 
 President Loretta Pressel called the IGS membership meeting to order at 10:10 a.m. in the Thorntown Public 
Library.  There were 13 present:  Loretta, Ron Pressel, Dale Winger, Phil Moorhead, Karen Niemeyer, Pat Moore, San-
dra Townsend, RoJene Gillentine, Diane Werblo, Mac McCrary, Ida Kennedy, Richard Ryan and Fran Bascom.   
 The minutes of the October 20, 2018, membership meeting were approved after a motion by Phil and a second 
by Diane.   
 The treasurer’s report was presented by Phil.  As of September 30, 2019, total monies available equal 
$20,496.58.  This balances with the bank, and all federal forms have been filed.  The majority of the decrease is attribut-
ed to no longer selling seeds, down-sizing Ways and Means, and not charging for vendor booths at state show.  The 
2019 show did lose money.  Karen moved the treasurer’s report be accepted and filed for audit; Diane seconded; motion 
carried.  It was noted that the 2019-2020 budget of $23,600 was previously approved by the board, was published in the 
Tendril, and does not need to be approved by members. 
 The membership meeting was suspended at 10:20 a.m. and the board of directors called to order. 
 Phil moved and Pat seconded that Helen Thomas be selected as first vice-president and RoJene Gillentine be-
come second vice-president; all five directors voted “yes”:  Ron, Sandra, Pat, Phil, and Diane. 
 At 10:40 a.m. the board meeting was suspended and the membership meeting reconvened. 
 Karen moved and Diane seconded that Shirley Gates be elected to the position of Director 3 to fill in for Ron 
Pressel, whose term will expire Dec. 31, 2019.  Motion carried. 
 It was agreed that the directors would meet after the membership meeting to identify a president for 2020. 
 Pat presented the membership report:  She sent out 65 renewal notices.  Total membership is 185.  She has 
membership reports for patch leaders and asks that leaders contact former area members who have not yet renewed their 
IGS membership.  She noted that those who participate in patches are not required to be IGS members.  Lesa Briones 
will be the new leader in Patch 10, also known as Linda’s Gourd Patch. 
 Loretta reported that Ways and Means still has hats, visors, aprons, Jim Story DVD’s, and the books “Vine to 
Design” and “Making Gourd Musical Instruments” available for sale.  Good turnout at the state show resulted in more 
than $700 in sales.  A new committee chair is needed as Loretta is retiring as chair. 
 Sandra provided fliers for distribution and promotion of the 2020 state show.  She reported that 2019 was suc-
cessful with attendance about the same as the previous year.  The 2020 theme will be “Down on the Farm”. 
 Diane reported that during the 2020 Indiana State Fair the horticulture building will begin absorbing 4-H dis-
plays, resulting in services and space having to be adjusted.  She feels that only three handouts are needed:  list of 
online educational articles, membership/patch areas, and bird house information.  We need to assure that our contractual 
agreement is honored by the Indiana State Fair.  She had a good number of helpers and volunteers but needs to add a 
sign-in sheet for members, saying, “We want to know you came…”  It was noted that legally a sign-in sheet is not as 
good as collecting individual slips or cards, thus assuring privacy for information.   Rick Ryan is working to promote 
gourds through people he met while working the state fair booth.  He plans to promote gourds in southern Indiana coun-
ties especially. 
 Phil reported that he has received archives materials and the hard drive from Dallas Lunsford and is reviewing. 
 Under old business Pat asked whether or not we want to change the membership year to January through De-
cember instead of basing it on the month members originally signed up.  Karen moved and Pat seconded that the mem-
bership year be July 1-June 30.  Pat and Phil will work out details as to how to put this into effect.  Motion carried.   
 Also under old business obituaries were discussed.  It was decided to put a small notice in the Tendril and to 
create a permanent list on the IGS web site.  The family of Jim Ballard has requested the loan of the clown head bushel 
basket gourd for display at a memorial service for Jim.  Karen had retrieved it from the IGS storage facility, and Phil 
will see that it is delivered.    The Moorheads ordered flowers from IGS for Jane Story’s funeral, and IGS had agreed to 
pay for that tribute.  It was suggested that IGS create a sympathy card that expresses thanks for membership; Mac and 
Diane will design and get board approval.   
 There was an 11:58-12:08 lunch break.  When the membership meeting resumed Phil noted that two articles 
from archived educational pieces had been printed in the Tendril.  Diane will resume editing archives articles and assist 
Phil with updating them.   
 Fran displayed the magazine The Lakes and noted that it is both mailed and may be picked up at businesses.  A 
quarter-page ad costs $340 for a month and reaches 40,000 people.  There was spirited discussion on IGS state show 
publicity, and the issue was turned over to the show committee.  This included the show committee’s making the deci-
sion about advertising in The Lakes.  
 Under new business for the membership meeting the IGS board recommended that an Advisory Council be 
formed and sit with the board.  The council would also vote with the board.  Per  the June 22, 2019, board meeting, it 
was noted that the board does not need members’ permission to form an Advisory Council nor to determine  

(continued p. 7) 
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 Patch Schedules 
March and beyond 

 
Central Indiana Patch 

Meets second Thursdays at Garfield Park Arts 
Center in Indy, 6-8 p.m. ET  

3-12-20: Program to be announced 
4-9-20: Program to be announced 
 

Lakeshore Gourders 
Meets third Tuesdays, 10 a.m. CT at the 791 

Dodge Trail (on Hwy 6), Westville  unless noted 
3-17-20: Loretta Pressel: Easter craft 
4-21-20: Program to be announced 
 

Linda’s Gourd Patch 
Meets third Saturdays at Faith Lutheran 

Church, 200 W McKenzie Rd, Greenfield at 2-4 
p.m. ET  

3-21-20: Program to be announced 
4-18-20: Program to be announced 
 

Sugar Creek Gourd Patch 
Meets first Wednesdays at Thorntown Public Library, 

6-8 p.m. ET 
3-4-20: Program to be announced 
4-1-20: Program to be announced 
 

Thorn Tree Gourd Patch 
Meets third Wednesdays at Thorntown Public Library, 

2-4 p.m. ET 
3-18-20: Snowflakes in multiple mediums 
4-15-20: Program to be announced 
 

West Central Indiana Gourd Patch  
Meets third Thursdays, 1-4 p.m. ET at the Hen-

dricks Co fairgrounds in Danville 
 

3-19-20: Program to be announced 
4-16-20: Program to be announced 

Judges’ Class Forming 

Are you interested in how judges judge?  I am putting together an AGS judge’s class to be held at the Thorntown Library 
March, 21 2020 at 10 a.m ET.  Current judges should consider refreshing at this meeting. It is an 8-hour course.  You must 
be an AGS member in good standing.  The cost of the course is $20 for the study material and name badge.  Please contact 
me if you are interested, students must be pre-registered so we get the proper materials.  Phil Moorhead, 765-674-8088 

Ways & Means 
 

Caps and visors:    $12 +$2 S/H each   Send check payable to IGS to  
Jim Story DVD:    $20 + $3 S/H each   Phil Moorhead 
Gourds: From Vine to Design book: $10 + $3 S/H each   PO Box 822 
           Marion, IN 46952 

(Meeting Minutes, continued from p. 5) 
 
who  may serve on it nor how they may be removed from 
the Council.  After discussion Phil moved and Ida se-
conded that IGS leadership be 6 officers (serving as initial  
Advisory Council appointees) and 5 directors, all of 
whom may be patch leaders or designees but who must be 
IGS members; motion carried.  Previously, only the 5 
directors could vote; this motion allows the 6 officers to 
also vote and, in effect, serve as an Advisory Council.  
However, the board may identify others to also serve on 
the Council.  It should be noted that since Phil and Pat are 
directors, as well as officers, they will have only one vote, 
not two votes each.  
 Pat, as membership chair, can contact members to 
say, “A patch is being formed and are you interested?” 
but she cannot provide contact information to members.   
 The membership meeting was suspended at 1:04 
p.m.   The board of directors were reconvened.  By con-
sensus the directors agreed that Phil should continue to 
serve as Treasurer and Pat as Membership Secretary. 
 At 1:05 p.m. the directors’ meeting was suspend-
ed and the membership meeting reconvened. 
 IGS awards were discussed.  Karen moved and 
Ida seconded that IGS suspend immediately the Puckett 
and Roll of Honor Awards; the motion carried although 
there was one negative vote.   
 The IGS board will meet on January 25 with a 
snow date of February 1 to vote on officers.  The meeting 
will be held at Thorntown Public Library at 10:00 a.m. 
EST.   
 There being no further business Fran moved and 
Phil seconded that the 2019 membership meeting be ad-
journed.  The motion carried and the meeting adjourned 
at 1:30 p.m.  The board of directors’ meeting was recon-
vened, and, with no further business, this meeting was 
adjourned also. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Karen K. Niemeyer, Secretary 
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INDIANA GOURD SOCIETY, INC. 

The editors reserve the right to edit any 
submissions for content and consistency. All 
contents copyrighted, see below. For permission 
to reprint excerpts, please contact  Phil 
Moorhead (see below for contact info). 
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715 E. 48th Street 
Marion, IN  46953 
Phone: 765-674-8088 
Email: editor@indianagourdsociety.org 
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691 W. Veach Road 
Bloomingdale, IN 47832 
Phone:  765-597-2049 
Email: membership@indianagourdsociety.org 
 
Advertising / Rates: Mail Checks to: 
Phil Moorhead, Treasurer &  
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715 E. 48th Street 
Marion, IN  46953 
Phone: 765-674-8088 
Email: treasurer@indianagourdsociety.org 

 

President, Indiana Gourd Society 
TBD 
8226 E SR 104 
Walkerton, IN  46574 
Phone: 574-910-0214 
Email: president@indianagourdsociety.org 

IGS Executive Board and Board of Directors 
 

President:  TBD (2019-2020) president@ 
1st Vice-president:  Helen Thomas, Tangier  (2019-2020) 1stvp@ 
2nd Vice-president:  RoJene Gillentine, Indianapolis  (2019-2020) 2ndvp@ 
Treasurer:  Philip Moorhead, Marion (2019-2020) treasurer@ 
Secretary:  Karen Niemeyer, Thorntown (2019-2020) secy@ 
Membership Secretary:  Pat Moore, Bloomingdale (2019-2020) membership@ 
Director 1:  Pat Moore, Bloomingdale (2019-2020) directorPM@ 
Director 2:  Philip Moorhead, Marion (2019-2020) directorPM1@ 
Director 3:  Shirley Gates, Indianapolis (2019-2020) directorRP@ 
Director 4:  Sandra Townsend, Sheridan (2019-2020) directorST@ 
Director 5:  Diane Werblo, Indianapolis (2019-2020) directorDW@ 
 
ON ALL EMAIL ADDRESSES ABOVE, PUT  indianagourdsociety.org    
AFTER THE @ SYMBOL 

THE TENDRIL 

P.O. BOX 822 

MARION, IN  46952 

All submissions welcome! 

ARTICLES MUST BE IN MS WORD OR RTF 
FORMAT.  

Send as an attachment to your email or mail your sub-
missions to the above address. Please send us your 
pictures, stories, tutorials, and anything else gourd-
related plus your suggestions for improving or inclu-
sion in The Tendril.   We reserve the right to edit for 
content, style, or to fit printing requirements 

Issue: Articles Due: 
Jan/Feb Dec 1 
Mar/Apr Feb 1 
May/Jun Apr 1 
Jul/Aug Jun 1 
Sep/Oct Aug 1 
Nov/Dec Oct 1 

CHECK EXPIRATION DATE ABOVE YOUR 
ADDRESS! 

THIS MAY BE YOUR LAST ISSUE 


